SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 24TH MAY 2012 AT 7.15P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS M.LENTON, G.IREMONGER, T.BEAUMONT, A.CADMAN, G.RYMER, G.WILLIS, P.GRANT, T.BAILEY, W.BAUGH, A.VENABLES, J.PEARS (LEFT THE MEETING AT 7.35P.M.)  
1) ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN 2012-13
Councillor Pears proposed herself as Chairman for the year. She said that whilst she supported the work of the Town Council, she felt that what Councillors Swanson, Pleming and Lenton had done was wrong. 
Following further discussion, it was proposed, seconded and agreed to elect Councillor Lenton as Chairman for 2012-13. Councillor Lenton thanked fellow Councillors for their support over the past year and welcomed Councillor Willis to her first meeting. A list of Civic and other events attended by the Mayor was read out. 
2) DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE

Councillor Lenton accepted the appointment and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

3) ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN 2012-13
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to elect Councillor Grant as Vice-Chairman for 2012-13. Councillor Grant said he would be pleased to accept the appointment. At this point Councillor Pears got up and said on the advice of her husband she was leaving the meeting. 
4) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor P.Odling and County Councillor J.Swanson.   
5) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

Councillor Rymer declared a personal interest in agenda item 13b, as she is a Director of Lincs Rural Housing Association Ltd.
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6) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 26TH APRIL 2012
The notes of the meeting held on 26th April 2012 were approved as the minutes, subject to the Clerk adding to item 17 that it had been agreed to make a donation of £100 to the New Life Centre. 
7) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
Best Kept Town Competition

Councillor Lenton said he had spoken to the various landlords in the Town about unsightly cigarette butts and Councillor Beaumont said he was pleased to report the bollards along Ashby Road had been renewed.
Franklin Hall rent

The Clerk read out a letter from the Chairman of the Franklin Hall Committee thanking the Town Council for their offer to increase the rent by 8%. However, the Chairman has now suggested a compromise of 10%, being an increase of £350 per annum or £70 more than the Council’s proposal. Following some discussion, it was proposed, seconded and agreed to offer only 8% in view of the Council’s recent donation towards the replacement of the Franklin Hall windows. Councillor Lenton went on to say that he had heard the windows were now to be repaired rather than replaced and the Clerk was asked to ascertain whether this was the case.

Councillor I.D.Cards

The Clerk reminded Councillors passport size photos are still needed for the Councillor I.D.cards. These need to be made in time for the Spilsby Show.

Collage of pictures to commemorate the Diamond Jubilee

The Clerk confirmed she had spoken with David Pleming regarding this matter and he is happy to take and frame a collage of pictures to hang in the Council Chamber. The Clerk queried how much the Council would like to spend and it was proposed, seconded and agreed to spend up to £125 from the Council’s advertising budget on this item.

New seats

The Clerk reported Mr.Motley had reluctantly agreed to accept a further £225 towards the cost of installing the three remaining seats. Councillor Iremonger and the Clerk are to liaise with Mr.Motley and Highways regarding this matter.

Councillor Lenton reported that the seat by the spinney is going black as a result of sap from a nearby tree.

Cobbles outside Old Grammar School

District Councillor R.Williams confirmed he would contact the District Council’s Conservation Officer regarding this matter.

Donation to Scout Association

The Clerk advised that any grant monies given to the local Scout Association would be banked in a separate account earmarked for the on-going capital improvements at the Tom Thumb Holt Camp Site. On this basis the Town Council agreed they would like to go ahead with the donation of £400. The Clerk said she had also had an open invitation for Councillors to visit the site on a Tuesday evening between 5 - 8p.m. This will give them the opportunity to see first hand the improvements being made.
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Youths in Churchyard

Councillors noted Father Peter had agreed, as far as he is able, to address the problem of youths causing a nuisance to the grass contractor.

8) EMERGENCY SERVICES

P.C.S.O. Pollard who was also in attendance, reported that anti-social behaviour in Spilsby was currently low. A hand-out of incidents in the last two months and the comparative figures for the previous year were handed out. Parking has been closely monitored again and a total of thirteen tickets have been given out in the past two weeks. There was a discussion about illegal parking by the Franklin Statue. P.C.S.O.Pollard concluded his talk by saying that although he had to cover villages as far away as Stickney, he would do his best for Spilsby and will keep an eye on youths causing a nuisance in the Churchyard.

9) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL  MATTERS
Councillor Williams reported that he had recently attended East Lindsey District Council’s AGM. Councillor Avison is the new Chairman and Councillor Swanson remains Chairman of the Alford and Spilsby Area Committee. Councillor Rymer queried how residents of Spilsby could contact Councillor Williams as the District Councillor for the area and he explained he was thinking of having a monthly surgery in Spilsby. Councillors noted Councillor Williams had recently supported a grant application by Spilsby Theatre and the Town Council’s application for Community Grant Aid from the District Council. He also confirmed a sum of £500 would be donated to the Diamond Jubilee Committee towards the purchase of commemorative mugs. 

10)CORRESPONDENCE
Copies of the annual accounts, a financial update and minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Spilsby Recreation Ground Committee had been received and were available for Councillors to read.

11)PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS
It was proposed, seconded and agreed to approve the following accounts for payment:-

a) Welton Garden Services - £540.00 (contractor’s costs for May)

b) S.D.Marshall (salary for May)

c) H.W. - £36.00 (payroll)

d) Spilsby Recreation Ground Committee - £1200.00 (donation towards upkeep of play area)

e) B.T. - £180.38 (quarterly bill)

f) Tong Engineering Ltd - £2856.00 (Spilsby town signs)

g) S.D.Marshall - £249.00 (reimbursement for new bench)

h) Skegness, Spilsby and District Scout Association - £400.00 (agreed donation)

i) New Life Centre - £100.00 (agreed donation) 
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12)ADOPTION OF HEALTH AND SAFETY AND CHILD PROTECTION/SAFEGUARDING POLICY

Councillor Beaumont explained these were needed in connection with the Council’s application for Community Grant Aid from the District Council. It was proposed, seconded and agreed to adopt the principle of having the policies with a view to agreeing their content at the next Town Council Finance meeting.  
13)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS
Noted as follows:-
a) Mrs.J.Goddard - extension and alterations to 27 Foxglove Close, Spilsby GRANTED

b) Lincs Rural Housing Association Ltd. - installation of solar panel system, Markime House, Pooles Lane, Spilsby GRANTED
14)PLANNING APPLICATIONS

None.
The Clerk reported she had received further information on the Triton Knoll Offshore Wind Farm, together with a copy of a letter informing some landowners that RWE would like to survey their land in connection with a possible cabling route from the Wind Farm to Bicker Fen. There was a general discussion about the laying of cables onshore and the fear of the threat of a substation coming back. The Clerk advised Councillors that a meeting had been arranged by Councillor N.Cooper on 27th June 2012 at Bratoft Village Hall to address such issues.  

15)REPORT ON VISIT TO FRESNAY SUR SARTHE                                                           Not discussed as Councillor Pears had left the meeting.

16)NATIONAL CITIZEN SERVICE PROJECT                                                                                The Clerk reported that National Citizen Service would again be visiting Spilsby in the summer to work on projects of benefit to the community. It was agreed to invite a representative from the management team to the Open Forum of the June or July Council meeting to talk about this year’s projects.

17)COUNCILLOR TRAINING AND PUBLICATIONS                                                                       The Clerk noted down those Councillors who were not receiving copies of the quarterly publication Local Council Review and is to add their names to the mailing list.

A list of forthcoming training courses was handed out. Councillors Venables, Willis and Beaumont asked the Clerk to arrange their attendance on various courses.

18)SPILSBY TOWN GUIDE                                                                                                                      Following a brief discussion, it was agreed Councillors Willis and Rymer would look into the publication of a new Town Guide.
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19)APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES TO OUTSIDE BODIES AND INDIVIDUAL COUNCILLORS’ RESPONSIBILITIES                                                                   It was agreed representation on the Poorlands Trust, the Grammar School Foundation, the Alford and Spilsby Area Committee, the Twinning Association and the Recreation Ground Committee would remain unchanged. A list of suggested individual responsibilities within the Town was discussed and agreed. It was agreed Councillor Rymer would continue to be Chairman of the Amenities Committee and Councillor Beaumont Chairman of the Finance Committee.

20)DATES OF COUNCIL AND COMMITTEE MEETINGS FOR THE YEAR                The Clerk handed out a list of meeting dates for the remainder of the year. The time of Committee meetings is to be changed to 10.00a.m. and a new list circulated.

21)ANY OTHER BUSINESS AT CHAIRMAN’S DISCRETION                                                              The Chairman reminded Councillors the Clerk was generally not to be disturbed in the afternoon and that on the Friday following a meeting, she should be allowed to get on with writing letters from the meeting.

As there was no other business the meeting closed at 9.35p.m.
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